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Religious Education - Mary Beth Miliotis, Ministry  
Chair, Interim 
Bookstore/Library - Mary Ann Wall & Chrysanthe Laz- 
arides 
Book Study - Courtney Malahias 
Sunday School - Volunteer  needed 
Synaxis Discussion Group - Irene Voneiff & Debbie Rallis\ 
 
Liturgical Life  - Dr. Michael Rallis, Ministry Chair 
Acolytes - Doug Brown 
Altar Care - Matthew Wickersham 
Koliva Ministry - Olympia Fragos 
Prosforo Ministry - Lisa Kommatea-Steyer 
Livestream - Rick Reynolds 
 
Outreach & Evangelism - Cameron Calhoun & Daphne 
Snow,  Ministry Chairs 
Hospitality - Ed & Kathleen Mayorga 
Parish Care - Constantina Stamatakis, Kay Skandalakis 
Mary Frankos , Jim Stasios, John Whitley    
Welcome Ministry - Argiro Brown 
 
Parish Family Life - Pauline McHugh, Ministry Chair 
Forever Young - Kay Skandalakis 
Parish Family Night - Pauline McHugh 
Prayer Ministry - Barbara  Reynolds 
Young Adults  -  Koula Fragos 
 
Youth - Fr. Steven Klund, Interim Ministry Chair 
GOYA - Joyce Kaprantzas Patsalos 
HOPE/JOY - Renee Karonis Psilos , Sia Mayorga & Benjalee 
Pittman 
 
 

Policies for the Safety of Youth & Children - Stella 
McTaggart, Parish  Administrator 
Communications - Technology Ministries - Steve Kara-
fas, Ministry Chair 
 
Hellenic Culture - Kitsa Wiersteiner, Ministry Chair 
Adult Greek Dance Group - Antonia Ioannou 
Hellenic School - Anestis Logothetis, Acting Director 
Nea Smyrni Dance Group - Zaharoula Katsikis 
Special Activities - Kitsa Wiersteiner 
Zoyra Dance Group - Katerina Katsikis  
 
Metropolis Strategic Planning - Koula Katsikis, Ministry 
Chair 
   
Philoptochos - Maria Stasios, Chapter President 
Irene Vogiatzis, Vice President 
Barbara Reynolds, Treasurer 
Angela Dentiste, Recording Secretary  
Evyenia Karonis, Corresponding Secretary 
Debra Rallis, Advisor 
 
Greek Festival - Nick Saffo & Lee King, Ministry Chairs 
 
Stewardship - Barbara Reynolds & Melissa Kirkby, Ministry 
Chairs 
 
IOCC - Angela Dentiste, Ministry Chair 
 
OCF - Volunteer needed 
Elisabeth Baynard, Faculty Advisor 

 

Fr. Steven Klund 
Parish Priest 

Fr. Steven -  Phone number  910-392-4455 
Fr. Steven’s Email: frsteven@stnicholaswilmington.org 

 
Georgia Marmaras,  

Parish Office Administrator 
Office Hours: Monday through Friday, 9:00AM - 5:00 PM  

Office Phone: 910-392-4444 | 
Office Email: office@stnicholaswilmington.org 

  
Church Website: www.stnicholaswilmington.org 

Find us on Facebook: www.facebook.com/StNicholasWilmington 

PARISH COUNCIL MEMBERS 

Officers Members  
Evangelos Fragos, President Louis Batuyios Emmanuel Miliotis 
Lee King,Vice President Cameron Calhoun Dino Psilos 
Tina Bostic, Treasurer Melissa Kirkby Nick Saffo 
Barbara Harris, Secretary  Tony Saffo 

PARISH MINISTRY TEAM 
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Beloved Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 

Lent is upon us! We are in the midst of our annual 40-Day journey to the Crucifixion and Resurrection 
of our Lord and Savior Jesus Christ. While last year our Lenten and Paschal seasons were severely 
hindered by the Coronavirus, I am thankful that it appears we will be able to have a significantly improved 
experience this year. On Great and Holy Pascha I preached about how, like us last year, the Disciples also 
witnessed Christ’s Resurrection from behind closed doors: 

  On the evening of that first day of the week, when the disciples were together, the doors being 
shut…Jesus came and stood among them and said,  Peace be with you!” – John 20:19 

We observed that our Lord is not confined to them same physical limitations we are. Just as he came to 
the original Disciples in hiding, He too can visit us in Quarantine. However, this year, I want us to direct 
our attention to what happened afterwards. Note that all of the Resurrection narratives show that Christ 
appeared in their midst even while the doors remained closed and locked. Our Lord had just unlocked 
the gates of Hades, yet He did not touch the lock on their door—that was their job!  

Christ gave them a reason to hope, but He did not bring them out of hiding, nor did He remove the danger 
from their lives (the threat of Jewish and Roman persecution was still a very real threat). Rather, He gave 
them a command—to come out from the safety of their closed rooms and go to meet Him in Galilee (Mark 
16:7). There and only there would they be able to reach their full potential, and rise from the rank of 
Disciples to Apostles. 

We at Saint Nicholas have a similar challenge this year. Last year we had to experience our journey to 
Pascha through the lens of fear and isolation. This year the threat still persists, but now we have seen the 
Lord in our homes and He has given us hope. A hope that will inspire, and ideally mobilize us to follow 
Him back out into the world. There will never be a moment when our lives are free of risk or danger. No 
one truly knows what each day will bring. I cannot, and will not, ever ask you to go against your own 
judgment and endanger your families. But I will simply remind us all that this has all taken place before. 
Danger…Hiding…Resurrection…Danger remains…But hope overcomes! 

It is my sincerest hope that we all are able to safely and joyfully celebrate our Lord’s triumphant 
Resurrection together here at Saint Nicholas. However, if you still aren’t ready to venture out into public 
spaces that’s ok. Like our Lord was for Thomas when he needed more time, we will be here for you 
whenever you feel ready to return. 

With Fervent Love in Christ, 

 

 

Fr. Steven Klund 
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Parish Council President 
Evangelos Fragos 

  

Greetings! 

I want to thank everyone who attended our General Assembly meeting, either in person or online. Your participa-
tion in the life of our Church is crucial to the health and growth of our parish. We had a successful meeting and 
reviewed our 2020 accomplishments.  

Here is a quick summary of some of the highlights from our Spring general assembly on February 28, 2021: 

 
1.  Our Liturgical Continuity and Parishioner Safety – Balancing in-person restrictions with online services.  
2.  Ministry Innovation – The continuation of key activities through the pandemic. 
3.  606 S. College Rd – Purchase, Renovation, Rental to School, and Gym Restoration.  
4.  Fall 2020 COVID Drive Thru – Great response from our faithful. 

Our Saint Nicholas Family stands proud of all these accomplishments during this world-wide epidemic. Our faith 
and agape gave us this strength.  

As we begin our Lenten Season it is important to mark your calendars for all the important Services that Saint 
Nicholas has scheduled. Your attendance and participation, in-person or online, is felt and cherished by all. Please 
attend as many of the services that you can with your family. We are looking forward to sharing this great time of 
the year with you! Please visit our church website to stay up to date on all services and events.   

We celebrate Holy Pascha on May 2, 2021.  A couple of short weeks later, we have our annual Saint Nicholas 
Greek Festival. This is scheduled for May 14-16, 2021. This will be in the form of a “Drive Thru” only again. Last 
Fall’s event was a tremendous success and hopes that this year’s festival will be as well.  Please mark your calen-
dars, your involvement and help is what makes this event so fruitful.  

Exciting News, Capital Campaign efforts have been underway. We are focusing on raising donations to help fund 
our new Saint Nicholas Activity Center! These donations can be made by visiting www.abundant.co/stnickwnc/
capitalchampions 

We are looking forward to seeing everybody soon! Thank you. 
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Treasurer 
Tina Bostic 

 

Below are a few of the financial updates shared during February’s General Assembly. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The 2021 budget was reviewed and approved with increases in expenses focused on our programs.  We have increased stew-
ardship by $3K from what was received.  This was possible because of the inclusion of the $37,500K PPP money which is 
likely not to occur again.   We depend on Stewardship to support all the expenses.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Additional financial updates include: 

 We’ve received $37,500 in PPP funding money from the government.  
 The financial audit was completed in March for 2020 financials with an overall positive outcome.  We appreciate 

and thank the auditors, Barbara Reynolds, Koula Katsikis and Pauline McHugh. 
 Note: Expenses in Jan. were higher than normal due to the 2020 Archdiocese payments hitting in 2021 due to slow 

postal services in NY. 
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Greetings from the Ladies Philoptochos Society!  We pray you are having a fruitful Lenten season. Since our last newsletter, 
we have had two successful General meetings via Zoom.  We are looking forward to our May 23 end of year, where we will 
gather in person under our Breezeway for elections of our new Philoptochos board.  Our chapter size is currently 35 ladies 
and we invite all to join.  At that membership level, our Board number can range from 7-15 members.  If you are interested in 
serving, please reach out to a current board member, or to Tia Saffo, our election chair.   
Through your continued support, we have contributed $1600 to our national commitments and are current in our Metropolis 
obligations.  We also donated over 50 boxes of diapers to the Diaper Bank of NC in February.  
We are currently hosting a Lenten Soup Sale ($5 per pint) on Sundays following Liturgy. As an option, you can order and 
pay online using the Abundant Giving app. 
Our lily sales are underway with a due date April 18.  Please look for the sign-up form in this newsletter to sponsor a flower 
in honor or memory of a loved one. 
We are sponsoring a “Palm Sunday Luncheon to-Go” on April 25 following liturgy.  All meals will be fish plates, and are pre
-order only due no later than April 18.  Please call the office to reserve your meal. Pay by check/cash to the office, or use the 
Abundant Giving app to order and pay online.  Please note - we are only able to take and serve meals that are pre-ordered and 
paid.   
If you are not receiving our Philoptochos emails, please let us know. We’d love to have every woman in the parish on our 
distribution list.  If you have not become a member of Philoptochos, we invite you to complete a membership pledge card. It 
is through your participation that we are able to continue to support the needs of our local community. Anyone is welcome to 
be a part of this philanthropic group, “the right hand of the church.” 
 

Philoptochos 
Enosis Chapter #5027 

Maria Stasios, President 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

L A D I E S P H I L O P T O C H O S 
 
 
 

Lenten Soup to- 
go Fundraiser 

$5/ pint 
 
 

 
 

SUNDAY, APRIL 11 & 18 
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CONGRATULATIONS 
 
On February 14, 2021, we held a 40-day blessing for baby  
Joseph Dylan Abdiotakis, son of Cour tney & Joseph Aba-
diotakis.  

On March 14, 2021, we held a 40-day blessing for baby     
Theotokis Bostic, son of Alexandra and Lucas Bostic  

On March 28, 2021, we held a 40-day blessing for baby    
Athena Ballou, daughter  of Chr istin & Bradley Ballou.  

On March 13, 2021, we held the Baptism of Maura Gallaher, 
daughter of Chris and Shannon Gallaher. Her proud Godpar-
ents are Stephanie & Graham Harrill.  

NA ΣΑΣ ΖΗΣΟΥΝ!! May they live long Christian lives in the 
Lord.  

Saint Nicholas' own Ed Mayorga, (of Master Craftsmen Ser-
vices) was mentioned in the November issue of 
the Wrightsville Beach Magazine. We offer our heartfelt con-
gratulations to Ed and Kathleen and are so proud of them and 
the tremendous mark they have not only left on our Saint 
Nicholas Family, but the greater community as well!  

 

SYMPATHIES & MEMORIALS 

We extend our condolences to Sophia Fragos Tracy and family 
for the loss of their beloved Ernest "Ernie" Tracy, who fell 
asleep in the Lord on February 11, 2021, in Raleigh, NC. 
ΑΙΩΝΙΑ ΤΟΥ Η ΜΝΗΜΗ – Eternal be his memory! 

 
 

We extend our condolences to Alex & Dean 
Angeledes for the loss of their beloved Father, 
Angelo Angeledes who fell asleep in the Lord 
on March 9, 2021, in Rock Hill, SC  
 
 
 

We extend our condolences to Vicky 
Stephens, family and friends  for the 
loss of their beloved Mother, Martha 
Melts who fell asleep in the Lord on 
March 12, 2021, in Wilmington, NC. 
 

 
 
We extend our condolences to Chris & Roula Andrews for the 
loss of her beloved brother Leonidas Koutsouflakis who fell 
asleep in the Lord on March 9 2021 in Athens, Greece.  

We extend our condolences to the Spirakis family of Myrtle 
Beach, SC for the falling asleep in the Lord of their Mother, 
Presbytera Mary C. Spirakis on February 23, 2021.  
 
We extend our condolences to Maria Stasios, Melissa Kirkby, 
Florence Thomas, Athena Melts Karahalios, John Melts and 
Jimmy Melts for the falling asleep of their Uncle, Jimmy 
Zarres on February 28, 2021 in Lynchburg, Va.  

 
ΑΙΩΝΙΑ ΤΩΝ Η ΜΝΗΜΗ – Eternal be their memories! 

 
February Memorials:  

 
40th day Efstratios “Harry” Papanikolaou - Husband of San-
dra and Father of Stephanie, Katina and Eliana 
 

Αphfrodite Argyropoulos  - Mother of George Argyropoulos 
Vasiliki Lazaridis - Mother of Nick Lazaridis 
 

Irini & Panagioti Frangias  - Parents  of Evgenia Karonis  
 

Anastasia Annette Karonis - Daughter of Evyenia & Yiannis 
Karonis and Sister to Renee Karonis Psilos  
 

Georgios & Anastasia Karonis  - Parents of  Yiannis Karonis 
 

Constantinos Petros Tsingelis 6 yrs. - Brother of Chris & 
Jeannie Tsingelis  

 
March Memorials:  

 
On March 28, we honored all of those who fought for our free-
dom from the Ottoman empire in 1821.  
 

Vasilios Melts - Father of Maria Melts Stasios, Melissa Melts 
Kirkby, Athena Melts Karahalios, Florence Melts Thomas, 
Jonny Melts & Jimmy Melts 

**We will perform a Memorial service once a month for your dearly 
departed .  Please call the office to schedule a 40-day or memorial 
services. Upcoming Memorials: April 18 and May 9 

 
Please Pray 

For those who are ill, recovering, and/or homebound:   
Christos Anagnost,  Nikki Bober, Bobby Boron, Georgia 
Apostolou, Stavros Chantiles, Sherry Demas, Nicholas & Mar-
gie Devoles, Sue Fokakis, Demitra George, Charles Hegler, 
Gus Karafas (brother of Irene Karafas Voneiff), Lambra 
Koklanaris,  Olga Mancuso, Mary Marmaras, Ann & Frank 
Pinkston, Scott Sanders (husband of Nikkii Koklanaris), So-
phia Sljaka, Pat Skinner, Tom Souflas, Peggy Stephanou, Kyr-
iaki Thomas, Vasilios Vogiatzis, Mary Ann Wall 
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Policies for the Safety of Youth & 
Safety 

Stella McTaggart 
 

Be ready!  Let the truth be like a belt around 
your waits, and let God’s justice protect you 
like armor. Ephesians 6:14 
 

Each day we wake up we make a conscious decision to WEAR 
our cross.  Some of us wear just our baptismal cross for our entire 
lives.  Some of us wear different crosses each day.  Some of us 
wear our cross while we sleep.  Some of us wear our cross around 
our neck, and some of us wear our cross around our wrist.  Some 
have even have a cross tattoo.  We, as followers of Christ, wear 
our cross as our ward against evil, we wear our cross to show our 
love to God who died on the Cross. 
 
 

During Great and Holy Lent we wear our cross, we pray, fast, give 
alms and prepare for the coming Pascha.  Everything we do is to 
embody what Jesus would want us to do.  Jesus told us to LOVE 
THY NEIGHBOR.  We have had—for the past year—the oppor-
tunity to daily show our love for our neighbor by wearing our 
cross and visibly wear a  mask to prevent the spread of COVID19.  
We wear our cross for ourselves, we wear our masks for others. 
 
 

Another way our Community has had the opportunity to show the love of Jesus Christ is to participate in the Policies for the 
Safety of Youth and Children.  Each of these 42 Servants of God have made a decision to commit time to learn the best poli-
cies and procedures for how to keep our Youth safe from harm.  Just as they commit to wear their cross to show their love for 
God, they commit to complete this process to show their love for the Youth of our Community. 
 
 

I am so very proud of the efforts our Community puts forth each year to provide Ministries and Events to instill the LOVE of 
our beautiful faith to all of our Children.  As you can see, not all of these Servants have children of their own, not all of these 
Servants have children under 18, and not all of these Servants participate in every youth event.  But they are all ready to be 
called upon when needed.  They stand ready with their fellow servants to help our children grow up in a safe, loving, and 
Christ-centered community.  They help as substitute Sunday School teachers, they are Ministry Leaders, they take part in 1-
day youth fellowship events, or they weekly are with acolytes or in Greek School...the list goes on and on. 
 

If you want to participate in ANY Youth Ministry or Event you MUST be a CERTIFIED YOUTH WORKER.  To start the 3-
step process please visit https://forms.gle/geDBqdHoFuuSH4ua8  to complete the registration form or contact me at youth-
safety@stnicholaswilmington.org. Thank you to all of us as we work together to meet our Church’s Mission and Vision. 
 

 
St. Nicholas Summer Camp 

Stella McTaggart 
summercampstnicholaswilmington@gmail.com 

 
As we take our first steps towards our Lenten Journey this month, we are already planning for  
a week of fun-filled mornings for every child from rising Kindergarten to 6th grades to attend our SUM-
MER CAMP! #chr istmasinjune is our  exciting program for  the week of June 14-18.  Online regis-
tration is NOW OPEN at: https://stnicholaswilmington.org/summer-camp-2021/  

 

We are looking for youth volunteers entering 7th grade and older to be our Camp Counselors or Teachers’ Aides. If you have 
a High Schooler who needs volunteer hours for school this is a PERFECT opportunity to help their Church family meet this 
need.  It also looks great on job applications and other volunteer opportunities with the Metropolis & Archdiocese and well as 
College Applications. 
 

If you are an adult volunteer we would love to have you.  It is a priceless one-week commitment (with one or two teacher 
meetings beforehand to become familiar with the process) to get to know the kids, have fun, and build memories.  You can 
commit to as little as one hour or the full session.  If you have the time and the desire to volunteer, we will find a place for 
you on our team. 

Certified Youth Workers as 
of February 26, 2021: 
 

 
Fr. Steven Klund 
Demetri Brown 
Doug Brown 
Konstandena Brown 
Pam Calhoun 
Cameron Calhoun 
Patricia D'Orazio 
Barbara Harris 
Renée Karonis 
Evyania Karonis 
Koula Katsikis 
Zaharoula Katsikis 
Katerina Katsikis 
Angelena Kayafas 
Doris King 
Melissa Kirkby 
Anita Kratsa 
Anestis Logothetis 
Georgia Marmaras 
Sia Mayorga 
Pauline McHugh 

Lea McHugh 
Thomas McHugh 
Stella McTaggart 
MaryBeth Miliotis 
Manny Miliotis 
Matthew Orzechowski 
Stacey Papalitskas 
Eleni Pappamihiel 
Joyce Patsalos 
Anastasia Perk 
Fred Perk 
Benjalee Pittman 
Athena Poulos 
Michael Rallis 
Connie Ronner 
Tia Saffo 
Cassie Snow 
Jimmy Stasios 
Alexandros Theodoropoulos 
Joseph Weatherly 
Matthew Wickersham 
Kitsa Wiersteiner 
 

Thank you to these wonder-
ful servants. 

https://forms.gle/geDBqdHoFuuSH4ua8
https://stnicholaswilmington.org/summer-camp-2021/
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GOYA 
Joyce Patsalos 

 

On February 27th, our GOYA youth participated in a community service project with the Wilmington Area Rebuilding 
Ministry (WARM).   WARM helps people in need in our area with urgent, safety related repairs, hurricane recovery, or 
accessibility upgrades.   For this recent project we were assigned to a home in Leland that was in need of building two sets 
of landing and steps, yard debris clean up, and sorting of materials.  The youth worked diligently together and made a huge 
impact for this homeowner in need.   Thank you to Doris King for arranging this wonderful opportunity for our youth! 

 

On March 13, our GOYA gathered outside at the Patsalos home for a backyard fireside Pre-Lent discussion with Fr. Steven 
which included games, fellowship, and s’mores.   The youth learned about preparing for Lent and the true meaning of fast-
ing. 
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Forever Young 
Kay Skandalakis 

 
Join us on Saturday, April 10, 2021 for Fitness & Fellowship 
at our  beautiful gym and activities center.  We will meet at the 
church at 11:00 am and go over to the gym for walking and 
exercise for 30 minutes.  Wear comfortable clothes and only 
tennis shoes.  After we exercise, we’ll go to the fellowship hall 
for a Lenten lunch and meet with Fr. Steven.  We look forward 
to seeing you all there.   

 
 
 

Stewardship 
Barbara Reynolds & Melissa Kirkby 

 
We currently have 149 families that have pledged out of 296 
active families, over 50% of active families!  
 

$208,153 has been pledged which is 81% of the full year 
pledges that are needed for us to meet our 2021 budget of 
$255,427.  We only need $47,364 more in pledges.   
 

$77,577 has been given through March 31.  This is 30% of the 
full year stewardship budget.  Thank you to all of our stew-
ards!  
If you would like to enter a pledge card online, please go to  
www.stnicholaswilmington.org/stewardship/ in order to enter 
your pledge.   

 
 

Hellenic Culture 
Special Activities -  Kitsa Wiersteiner 

 
Please join us for a Memo-
rial (Μνημόσυνο) for the 
Pontian Genocide on Sun-
day, May 23, 2021 imme-
diately following Divine 
Liturgy.  

Pontos is a region in North-
east Asia Minor which 

Greeks inhabited for 2,500 years until the Turks ethnically cleansed the 
Greeks from all of Asia Minor.  The Pontic refuges mostly settled in 
eastern Macedonia and western Thrace.   

By 1923, out of approximately 700,000 Pontian Greeks who lived in 
Turkey at the beginning of World War I, as many as 350,000 were 
killed, and almost all of the rest had been uprooted during the subse-
quent forced population exchange between Greece and Turkey.  May 
19 is the Memorial Day of the Genocide of the Greeks of Pontos by the 
Ottoman Turks during the period of 1914-1923. May their memory be 
eternal.   

Honor, gratitude, respect and justice to the Greeks of Pontos  that were 
annihilated.  

Αιωνία τους η Μνήμη! 

 

75th Anniversary Save the Date! 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

AHEPA 
Cape Fear Chapter No. 408 

 
 

AHEPA-Cape Fear No 408 will be selling Tsoureki (Sweet Easter 
Bread), again, this year.  The sale will be on our Orthodox Palm Sun-
day (April 25th) following Divine Liturgy. 
This year, the loaves will sell for $14, as there has been a price increase 
from our supplier. 
We will sell the Tsoureki via a Drive-Thru out of the side-door of the 
Hellenic Center on Palm Sunday following church services. Please 
contact the church office to reserve your tsoureki.  
Thank you in advance for your support of AHEPA’s annual fundraiser. 

 

http://www.stnicholaswilmington.org/stewardship/
http://www.stnicholaswilmington.org/stewardship/
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